SOUTHWESTERN BELL TELEPHONE COMPANY

PARSONS, KANSAS

J. W. MCCOY, DISTRICT MANAGER TELEPHONE No. 900

June 6, 1939

Dr. Forrest C. Allen University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

Thank you for your letter inviting me to participate in the golf tournament to be held in conjunction with Commencement.

As you no doubt know, I would enjoy very much participating in this activity. At the present time I am not sure that I will be able to get to Lawrence for Commencement. If I am able to be there I am not sure that I can be there by 9 AM, Saturday. At any rate, I will be there if I can possibly do so.

I have talked with Roy Bennett but he doesn't seem to go in for golf. I haven't located anyone around here by the name of Sid Linscott but if I do locate him I will give him the details about the tournament and let you know if he can be present.

Hoping to see you soon, I am

Sincerely yours,

Wayne The Cay